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Greetings from the President
By Doug Holtan
Hello from your new president of the RYHA Board.  I am looking forward to serving my fellow Board members and the players and families of RYHA for the 2008/09 season.  
 

The success of our organization is based on volunteers.  We have tremendously skilled people that volunteer their time by coaching, participating in operations, serving on the board or a number of acting committees, just to name a few.  When registration comes around this fall, please consider volunteering in some way to support RYHA.  Personally, I am nothing but a liability when I am on the ice, as my kid's skating ability surpassed mine when they were Supermites.  However, there are numerous volunteer opportunities off the ice, such as: team manager/parent, fundraising support, running the clock or penalty box during home games, etc...  So, there are many ways to support the program.  Volunteering is also a great way to meet others and establish friendships that go beyond the hockey season.  
 

I think the following quote conveys the importance of volunteerism.
 

        "We make a living by what we get; we make a life by what we give."
                                                   

                                                                                                    Sir Winston Churchill
 

 

I wish you a great summer, and look forward to seeing you at registration in September.
 

Doug Holtan
Results of the RYHA Annual Election and Appointments

The annual meeting and election was held April 10th and a big Thank You goes out to the following individuals who have accepted a position on the RYHA board for the next two years.

President-Elect- Steve Broman

Tournament Director- Brenda Mackey

Booster Director- Betsey Reed

There are many opportunities to volunteer and get involved in our program and if you are interested in helping out in any way, speak with a board member and they will be happy to point you in the right direction!

 Appointments to Board and a New “Seat at the Table”

The May 14th board meeting had us appointing new and returning individuals to be volunteers on the RYHA board. Joan Cousino has been appointed to another term as the Gaming Manager for Rochester Youth Hockey and Mark Hickey has been appointed the Gaming Director, replacing long time volunteer Tom Konakowitz.  Mark will continue on as the Ice Coordinator for next season.  Scott Schneider has accepted another term as the traveling Director.  John Dingle will also serve another term as the Mite Hockey Representative.  New to the RYHA Board this year is the position of Girls Hockey Director and Mike McCormack has returned to the board to head this position.  

From the Treasurer

Thanks to all of the RYHA families who help to make this association so successful.  Your participation makes this program strong and successful.  We all appreciate that.

There will be some changes to the registration process this season.  We are trying to finalize a credit card payment option.  We are also hoping to build on the electronic registration process.  We know this helps make registration easier for all of us.  Ray Ashworth, our technology guru, can answer any specific questions you may have concerning registration.

Sponsors, returning or newly interested, now is the time to consider your level of sponsorship.  The new arena and newly preserved dashers at all arenas, continue to be an exciting sponsorship option.  Kevin Meyers, our Sponsorship Coordinator, has done a fabulous job upgrading the dashers to Lexan, a clear, tough protective layer.  Dashers remain vibrant and legible throughout the season.  We also have teams available for your corporate sponsorship.  If your skater has aged-out of the level you sponsored last season, please contact Kevin to discuss the option of moving up with your skater.  Kevin can be reached at: Kbmey@charter.net
Please keep RYHA in mind when you turn in your volunteer hours to your place of business.  We received a generous donation from BP thanks to the volunteer hours performed by Mr. Parisien.  Many companies encourage volunteer participation by matching your hours of service donated with a like dollar gift.  RYHA is a non-profit, tax-exempt charity.  We qualify for fund matching, and are glad to complete any 
paperwork needed to satisfy company requirements.  

RYHA was also the recipient of a donation made by the St. Paul Foundation for our work in the community.  This was a very welcome honor, and one for which we are grateful.

Enjoy your summer.  Don’t forget to try on your hockey gear before the season begins.  Registration for next season is set for September 9 and 10.  See you there.

Traveling Unit
Anyone interested it coaching a traveling “A” team at the Bantam, Pee-wee, or Squirt level should contact Scott Schneider at Rookies@chartermi.net.  Interviews will be held in late July.  

The traveling committee is looking at the possibility of taking December 24th until January 2nd off from traveling.  This would allow families to enjoy Christmas break as well as hopefully some free time to enjoy some outdoor rink hockey.  The committee is also looking at running some small hockey schools during the break for those who would want to participate. No decisions have been made yet but so far the feedback has been great.  Hopefully a decision will be made soon.  Have a great summer!

Booster Group

The Booster group needs volunteers.  Can you help???  Please consider becoming involved with the Booster group.  Contact Betsey Reed by email (Reed.Betsey@mayo.edu) or by phone (507-319-7940) for information regarding open positions.  
From the Goalie Crease

Goalie equipment rental fees ($125.00) are due.  Please contact Mike Bromberg by phone (507-288-7290) or email (mnhoceyone@gmail.com) to make arrangements to either return your equipment or pay your fees.  
Graham Arena Complex

By Bob Montrose

New for the Graham Arena Complex in the spring and summer months … ICE!  Graham Arena will be open for all of your off-season skating needs right up to July 4th.  The arena will host local hockey clinics, the RHF summer clinic in June and the Dynasty Hockey School in July.  Along with these clinics and schools Graham Arena will provide youth and adult open hockey nearly every night!  Open hockey schedules are available at the arena, on the Graham Arena website (http://rochestermn.gov/departments/park/facilities/grahamarenas/) or by calling the arena events hotline at 281-6189 extension 3.
Not only is Graham Arena your place for summer skating fun, but you can also check out some pretty exciting events including the Bull Riding Challenge, Ultimate  Combat Sports, AWA Wrestling, Boxing Matches, and Night Storm Teen Dances!  Event dates are available by calling 281-6189 extension 2.
Although it is the off-season, your game needs to stay sharp.  Here are a few quick tips to help keep your game moving forward all summer long:

1. Take a break from hockey only:  The best athletes make the best hockey 
players. Playing other sports develops coordination and body awareness that is invaluable to being a great hockey player.

2. Be Creative:  You don’t need access to a fitness center to get better. Don’t be afraid to add different things to your summer training. Do activities that take you out of your comfort zone and raise the bar to new levels.

3. Mental Game:  Training isn’t just physical. Make sure to take care of the mental and emotional aspects of training. Take the time to visualize yourself lifting that goal weight or performing a dry land skill. You can also play games with yourself to help you through the hardest of workouts. For example, during hard bike or running intervals, work on your focus by counting backwards from 100 by 3. You can sharpen your mind and your body at the same time.

4. Train Off-Season:  Work on your skills in the off-season. Shoot a lot of pucks in your garage and work on skills and skating technique. This isn’t hard skating drills, rather a focus on improving hands and coordination at a low intensity level. 

5. Work Hard:  There is no shortcut to success – work hard. 

6. Eat Smart:  Diet is one of the most important pieces of the puzzle as a hockey player. I see many athletes who train and work hard, only to eat it all away at their next meal full of junk and high fat foods. Take the time to educate yourself on eating properly. 
7. Rest is a Weapon:  True rest doesn’t mean hanging out at the mall. It means taking the time to let your body recover, so you are ready to make gains at your next training session. The longer the hockey season the shorter the off-season. The off-season is where you can truly make your best gains. The more you commit to improving in the off-season, the more successful your hockey season will be. Have fun and work hard.

Is Skill Development Improving in Youth Hockey?

By Aynsley M Smith R.N., Ph.D. and Andrew A. Link, B.A.

It’s been almost five years since the “HEP Face-Off” at the Excel Energy Center in September 25, 2004.  There are three components to HEP, with set objectives to:
· Promote fun and skill development

· Educate coaches in a consistent manner so children learn good values 

· Promote sportsmanship among players, coaches, and parents  and
· Decrease the attrition of players, coaches, and officials 
After analyzing a 25% sample of score sheet game data over the past three years, we know that the Fair Play component is helping to deter violent behavior and promote sportsmanship.  In addition to 100% compliancy during regular season play, approximately 25% of invitational tournaments are now being played by Fair Play rules.  The kids are having fun (based on an essay contest), and Minnesota Hockey (MH) has grown (both boys and girls) by 14.9% between the 2005-2006 and 2006-
2007 seasons.  Both trends we hope continue. 
Coaches seem to be coaching in accordance with the recommended 3-4 practice per game ratio during the developmental years and are making optimal use of the ice surfaces.  Practices are structured with teams practicing using 1/3 of the ice for 3 or more stations.  Drills are often organized so the kids have a puck on their sticks for about 60% of their practice.  Terrific, but is this good?  And what does it mean?
Termites, Squirts, and Pee-Wees seem to be practicing as recommended by experts at MH.  During a recent trip to Moscow, MH Executive Director Mark Jorgensen described the structure of MH Youth Programs to Sasha Zarubin of the youth programs in Moscow, Zarubin said, “I cannot believe Mites are allowed to play full ice anything or are rated A, B, and C before they have matured physically, mentally, or emotionally.”    
So is the increased practice to game ratio working?  We don’t know.  Why not?  
A Skills Challenge program was developed as a component of HEP and Excel spread sheets were prepared to facilitate data entry for pre and post season skill testing.  There has been very positive feedback from the teams who do implement the Skills Challenge program, although it appears that it is not being utilized to the desired extent. 
There are several advantages to conducting pre and post season testing: 
1. First of all, each player serves as his/her own control and the change in pre and post season scores can easily be appreciated by the player, the parents, and the coaches. 
2. If improvement in a specific skill does not occur, there are several ways to address those deficiencies and ensure they are honed for the following season.

· Coach-If there are trends of players not improving in specific areas, you can structure your practices in a manner that addresses those issues. The program can also validate, an otherwise subjective opinion, that player’s are improving.

· Player-The evaluation outlines areas that can be stressed both in the off season and while you are at practice or the outdoor rink.  Knowledge and a little “can do” attitude does go a long way.

· Parents-Are able to positively encourage their son/daughter to focus on the skills that are lacking, through encouragement and supplying them with the means to practice effectively (i.e. finding a place to work on their shot, taking them to the outdoor rink, and possibly demonstrating some activities that will strengthen their deficiencies)
When youth are involved in other sports, is objective feedback not expected?  Think about “swim times”, % accuracy on tennis serves, velocity of a backhand, batting statistics in baseball, etc. 

Coaches--Think about your next season?  Could you perform the pre-season Skills Challenge for your team?  Could a team parent/manager enter 
the data and could you repeat the testing at the end of the season?  If you can, we could begin to analyze the relationship between the practice to game ratio and skill development.
As a youth hockey coach most of you are highly respected and appreciated.  We hope you will consider the Skills Challenge testing as a window of opportunity to help you and your players obtain a measure of individual player ability and progression.  For those who improve, the feedback provides testimony for the hard work and commitment of both the player and the coach!  
Carpe Diem   
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RYHA Golf Challenge
Where: Somerby Golf Club
When: Monday, August 25th
12:30 shotgun start
Cost: $165 per person
Includes: golf, cart, lunch, dinner and prizes
Check out the RYHA website (http://ryha.pucksystems2.com) for the Golf Challenge Brochure and sign up form.  Deadline to sign up is Friday, August 1st.
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Rochester Youth Hockey Newsletter

                 Bonnie Meyers
          942 Elton Hills CT NW

          Rochester, MN  55901
            Kbmey@charter,net

Direct other correspondence to:

Rochester Juvenile Hockey Association

PO Box 237

Rochester, MN  55903












Registration for the 2008-2009 hockey season is scheduled for September 9 & 10, 2008


�


Be sure to check out the RYHA Website at


 http://ryha.pucksystems2.com/
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